
 

Generous Scholarship Donation from 
Alumnus! 

 

Dear ENE 99s, 
 
The photo below is Andy Meers seated in a Hawker 800XP. Andy 
received a scholarship in 2009 from ENE Chapter while he was at 
Bridgewater University.  He contacted us to say, "Thank You to the 
99s for supporting his training at a critical time." 
         
Andy has had a career in the jet charter industry, and after 10 years 
in the industry, he founded the Meers Aviation Company.  They 
specialize in on-demand jet charters. 
 
As Andy said, he had a very good year and wanted to “pay it 
forward” to the 99s. 
 
Andy donated $2,000 to the 99s scholarship program. 
 
We are extremely grateful for his donation. 
 
Way to go, Andy! 
 
Georgia Pappas 



Treasurer 
New England Section 

 

  

 

 

  

 



 

DEADLINE APPROACHING 

New England Section Member Scholarship 

Open to any member of the three Chapters of 
the New England Section who has been a 
continuous member for two years. Scholarship 
is for $2,000. 

  

Deadline January 31st. 

Please contact Martha Dunbar 
at dunbarsgallery@comcast.net, or 508-478-3808 
for information and an application. 

  

 

Next ENE Chapter Meeting 

The February meeting will be held on February 

12 via Zoom, due to uncertainty regarding 

Covid-19 and the weather. 

 

Details will be sent out soon. 

 

 

 

CHAPTER DUES 

Chapter dues of $15.00 are now due for calendar year 2022.  

 

If you would like to make a contribution to the scholarship fund at the 

same time, any amount over $15.00 will be added to the scholarship 

fund.  
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Please make checks out to "Eastern New England Ninety Nines,” or 

“ENE 99’s” if that’s too much writing.  

 

Checks should be sent to: 

Sue Benua, 

19 Brook Ln, 

Berlin, MA 01503-1671.  

 

Thanks for paying your dues promptly! 


